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Policy

Field trips, defined as activities occurring at a location other than the UUCF campus, are sometimes offered for educational benefit.  It is the policy of UUCF to provide a safe and enjoyable experience for all participants.
Procedures
1. RE volunteers must provide the RE Staff with information on any proposed field trip involving children and youth in the UUCF Religious Exploration Program at least 72 hours before the field trip is to occur.

2. There must be a signed field trip permission form for every child under 18 years of age attending a field trip.  Youth 18 and older may provide their own emergency and medical information on a permission slip.  Adult chaperones should carry permission forms that contain emergency and medical information with them on the trip.

3. Children under the age of 8 must use approved child restraint devices  Older children must use a seat belt when riding in cars.  Children may not ride in the cargo area of trucks or other vehicles.

4. Guidelines for child/volunteer ratio for field trips:
	Preschoolers
	1 adult for every 3 children

	Kindergarten – Grade 6
	1 adult for every 5 children

	Grades 7 – 12
	1 adult for every 7 children


5.  Car drivers should be 21 years of age, licensed, and covered by car insurance.  Youth group members under the age of 21 may be field trip drivers only with the express approval of their parents and the parents of those they are driving.
6. A Trip Coordinator should be appointed to keep a complete list of all participants, including in what car/with what driver they travel.
7. Field trips shall not be taken to places where child admission is restricted or inappropriate.

8. Children engaging in RE activities on UUCF property, at the playground, or in the woods shall be adequately supervised.  In an open area (i.e., for nature walks), one adult should lead the group and one should follow at the rear.  Teachers should immediately report children who become separated from the group to congregational staff.

